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Ref No  Request  Response  
26/24 1. A copy of the standard response times for 

customer complaints. 
  

Northumbria-OPCC-Complaints-Policy-3.pdf 
(northumbria-pcc.gov.uk) 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. What was the date when the last Police house 

adjacent to Hexham Police Station was vacated 
leaving the 15 houses empty. 

  
  
3. How much Council tax is the PCCO paying to 

Northumberland County council for FY2024-25 

As the information requested at this point is accessible by other means we 
have not provided you with a copy of the information and will rely on Section 
21 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  You should therefore consider 
this a refusal for this part of your request. 

  
We have provided an explanation to this exemption below. 

  
Section 21 (1) - Information accessible by other means 

  
Information which is reasonably accessible to the applicant is exempt 
information. 

  
The OPCC Complaints Policy is published as a matter of course and can be 
found on the Police and Crime Commissioners website, in order to aid and 
assist you further we have provided the relevant link below:  
Northumbria-OPCC-Complaints-Policy-3.pdf (northumbria-pcc.gov.uk) 
  

 
 
September 2017. 
 
 
 
During the financial year 2024/25 we have paid £56,959.20 for Council Tax 
2024/25 for the vacant properties (No’s 3-9, 11 and 12 Fairfield, Hexham).  

https://northumbria-pcc.gov.uk/v3/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Northumbria-OPCC-Complaints-Policy-3.pdf
https://northumbria-pcc.gov.uk/v3/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Northumbria-OPCC-Complaints-Policy-3.pdf
https://northumbria-pcc.gov.uk/v3/wp-content/uploads/2021/08/Northumbria-OPCC-Complaints-Policy-3.pdf


for the 15 empty properties adjacent to Hexham 
Police Station? 

 

27/24 In accordance with the FOIA Act, please could you 
let me have a copy of the Report into Ms 
McGuiness’s failure to dispose of the houses within 
six months of them becoming vacant in 2018. 

Kim McGuinness was not PCC in 2018, she did not take up her role until 
elected in July 2019. 
 
 

29/24 In accordance with the FOIA Act of 2000, please 
could you either provide me with a copy of all of the 
PCC minutes of meetings from August 2010 to 
August 2024 where e disposal of the former police 
houses in Hexham was on the agenda, or let me 
have the web address, an ID and password for your 
‘Minutes Server’ so I can access this myself 

The information is available on the Northumbria Police current (and 
historical website) 

   
 


